From: Patrick Oliphant <Patrick.Oliphant@abm.com>

Sent: Friday, January 26, 2024 3:41 PM

To: FOIAOfficer <FOIAOfficer@summithill.org>

Cc: Jim Martin <jmartin@summithill.org>; Joy Murphy <jmurphy@summithill.org>; Matthew Carey <mcarey@summithill.org>; Amy Berk <aberk@summithill.org>; Katie Campbell
<kcampbell@summithill.org>; Stefanie McCleish <smccleish@summithill.org>; John Winter <jwinter@summithill.org>; Lisa Brace <leesawc@gmail.com>; katiegausselin@gmail.com;
carrey79@yahoo.com; dnewbart@suntimes.com; DAKraemer@cbs.com; michelle_mullins1@yahoo.com; iteam@abc.com; programming@wgntv.com; desk@wgntv.com;
cbschicagotips@cbs.com; rebecca@frankfortstation.com; bob.meyers1992@yahoo.com; Nick Reiher <nick.reiher@gmail.com>

Subject: SHSD161 Building Level Survey from Staff and Faculty Concerning School Closings/Transition Plans?

Importance: High

You don't often get email from patrick.oliphant@abm.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This is an external email and may include suspicious subject or content. Please take care when clicking links or opening attachments. When in

Dear Julie Sterns,

As a father of 2 children currently attending Arbury Hills School and a taxpaying resident of SHSD161, | am reaching out to formally submit a FOIA request for any BUILDING LEVEL
SURVEY conducted with SHSD161 staff and faculty concerning school closings/transition options for our school community. | am reaching out in the spirit of full transparency to see
what communications, if any, did the School District have with its professional staff members to garner their expert opinions on possibly 1) What the pro’s and con’s for closing schools
from an education standpoint, 2) what the pro’s and con’s are concerning transitioning students from one school into an existing school, 3) what the pro’s and con’s are from a resource
standpoint to move children with special needs from one environment into a new environment, 4) what possible staffing plans would be for conjoined schools... as just a few examples.
| choose to believe that this School Board was responsible enough to conduct such an evaluation before voting to close 2 grade schools by a vote of 4-3. This information would fit the
description of information Board President Jim Martin declared he wanted to see before making any decisions on school closures moving forward.

Per the SHSD161 FOIA Request Procedure, please see my personal information listed below:

Patrick Oliphant
9443 Birch Avenue
Mokena IL 60448
January 2, 2024

Patrick.oliphant@abm.com

(708) 717-3395

Please let me know if there is anything else | can do or provide (or something | missed) to further assist in this process. Thank you for your help and for
all of your efforts. Have a great day!

Patrick Oliphant
Engineering Manager
LEED® Green Associate™
ABM | Engineering

180 N LaSalle - 14 Floor
Chicago, IL 60601

c: +773.891.6757

ABM. Building Value.
ABM'’s Mission: Make a difference, every person, every day.
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